LABOR RELATIONS

=y UNITED STATES
B rostaL service

April 30, 2024

Mr. lvan Butts RECEIVL‘.D

President MAY 0 2 2024
National Association of Postal Supervisors

1727 King Street, Suite 400

Alexandria, VA 22314-2753

Dear Ivan;

This is an update to our March 21 correspondence (enclosed) regarding the Postal

Service plans to test the Canoo model Lifestyle Delivery Vehicle (LDV) 190. The purpose of
this test is to determine how the vehicle performs on carrier routes currently serviced by
LLV/FFV/Metris vehicles.

There has been changes to the arrival date of the vehicles. Four (4) Canoo vehicles will
arrive on May 8 at the South Atlanta S&DC located at 1800 James Jackson PKWY NW,
Atlanta, GA 30369. Training for the four (4) drivers who will operate the vehicles will take
place on May 10. The additional two (2) Canoo vehicles will arrive to the facility on May 28.
Training for the two (2) drivers who will operate those vehicles will be conducted on May 29.
The VMF Technician training for the Canoo battery-electric vehicle has been rescheduled to
May 28.

Please contact Tomica Duplessis at extension 3073 if you have questions concerning this
matter.

Sincerely,

o T

ﬁf Bruce A. Nicholson
Director
Labor Relations Policies and Programs

Enclosure

475 L'ENFANT PLAZA SW
WWASHINGTON, DC 20260-4101
WWW.USPS.COM



LABOR RELATIONS

UNITED STATLCS
F POSTAL SERVICE

March 21, 2024

Mr. Ivan Butts Certified Mail Number
President 9589071052700684774621
National Association of Postal Supervisors

1727 King Street, Suite 400

Alexandria, VA 22314-2753

Dear Ivan:

This is an update to our February 26 correspondence (enclosed) regarding the Postal
Service plans to test the Canoo model Lifestyle Delivery Vehicle (LDV) 190. The purpose of
this test is to determine how the vehicle performs on carrier routes currently serviced by
LLV/FFV/Metris vehicles.

The testing date has been postponed. The new testing dates are May 10 through November
8 at the South Atlanta S&DC located at 1800 James Jackson PKWY NW, Atlanta, GA 30369.
During the test, the Canoo will be operated by employees who normally operate the
LLV/FFV/Metris vehicles. The VMF Technician training for the Canoo battery-electric vehicle
has been rescheduled to May 8. Training for drivers that will use the vehicle has been
rescheduled to May 9.

Please contact Tomica Duplessis at extension 3073 if you have questions concerning this
matter.

Sincerely

Bruce A. Nicholson
Director
Labor Relations Policies and Programs

Enclosure

475 L'ENFANT PLAZA SW
WASHINGTON, DC 20260-4101
WWW.USPS.COM




